
MONDAY REPORT
CHIPATA, ZAMBIA

 SEPTEMBER 3 2024

Bedwells4Christ Prayer
Request:
Makayla Passport and

paper work
1.
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The Bedwell’s in Eastern Zambia

Good Morning!! I hope you had a wonderful week! The past
two weeks has been a crazy whirl-wind!! Mandy went in for
her 38 week appt for Baby Makayla at 10 am and the doctor
said she needs to come today. So off to the delivery side of
the hospital we went and by 2:00 pm Miss Makayla Mae was
here! She and Mandy are doing great! We are resting at my
grandmothers house we are staying at right now for a couple
weeks while we work on the paper work needed for her to
return to Zambia. We are going tomorrow to submit for the
passport and other paperwork needed for that. Please pray
that it goes through smoothly.  

2. The continued prep for
our return with a newborn

3.Continued ministry
relationships in

Chipata/Mambwe/Mfuwe
4. The drought and

continued need to help
with food for the people of

Zambia. 

PRAISES:

Mandy is healthy after
the delievery 

1.

2.Healthy delivery of
Makayla

3 .  The Lord providing a
house to return to in

Zambia
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The Lords timing 

 Please pray for us as we are trying to get everything
together to be able to get back to Zambia and begin with
what the Lord has laid out in front of us. We are eager to get
back to Chipata and continuing evangelism and Bible study
as the Lord leads us on planting the church in the City of
Chipata. We are eager to return and start discipling a couple
of people who are wanting to grown in there personal
relationship with Christ!! Praise the Lord
Please pray for Mandy and I as we transition back to Zambia
with a 4 year old and a ten week old. 

"And the
things that
thou hast

heard of me
among many
witnesses the
same commit

thou to
faithful men,
who shall be
able to teach
others also  ” 

2 T IMOTHY 2 :2

Currently the country is experiencing major drought along with
power outage, like you may have heard me talk about before. Most
days there is only 3-5 hours of power and some days less than that.
We are extremely thankful for those who gave for our solar. It has
been ordered and prayerfully will be installed in the coming months
when it arrives. 

We love you all 
Justin, Mandy, David, Makayla Bedwell 


